March 27, 2017

Dear Friend in Christ,

Greetings in the lovely name of our wonderful Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

I am happy to report that I visited the island of Dominica from February 10 – March 10, 2017, to complete my mission of promoting the Bluewater Bible College that I started in November 2016. I am grateful to the six pastors for permitting me the privilege to preach and to promote the Bible college. Three young men have expressed their desire to attend Bible college. Please pray for these men: Allene Pierre, Timaeus Desbonnes and Dellon Registe.

After completing my mission on Dominica, I travelled to St. Maarten to attend the annual camp meeting, March 12-17, at the Bible Baptist Church. Several pastors attended and the theme for the camp meeting was: "He that winneth souls is wise." The focus of the preaching was soul winning, evangelism and witnessing. As fellow ministers, our mission was to motivate members to reach the unreached and to tell the untold about the Good News because this Good News is too good to keep to ourselves. We either give it out or we give it up. One songwriter declares: "Untold millions are still untold, untold millions are outside the fold. Who will tell them of Jesus' love and the wonderful mansion He is prepared above."

Let us continue to pray for the eight girls at the House of Hope Orphanage and to support them financially. Four of these girls will be moving on to high school later this year. They are in need of school fees, uniforms, shoes, textbooks etc. All children have to pay school fees at the start of each school term. There are no exceptions for orphans.

It is hard to believe that we have marched ourselves right into the month of March and are getting ready to march right into the month of April. Because time is ticking away so speedily, let us make the most of every minute and manage every minute wisely for soon and very soon, time will turn into eternity.

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and your financial support. Keep up the good work, and may the Lord of the Harvest raise up many more missionary-minded and missionary-motivated people like you to stand behind us and support us as we seek to serve the Lord in these last days. May the Lord grant you good health and great happiness today and every day.

If you wish to contact me, the number is: (869) 469-5680.

In His service,

Allinson & Floretta DaCosta 1 (869) 760-7297